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After year wait, 3 businesses get liquor licenses
 
~ MlCHnlE SWARIZ 
Bedford Now . 

A few Bedford Township busi· 
ness owners are breathinga sigh 
of relief after a long liquor 
license application process. 

Three business owners 
received the okay from the 
Michigan Liquor Control 
Commission last month to 
receive the much-desired liquor 
licenses. 

"(The process) wasn't as much 
frustrating as time consuming," 
saidDoug Eisenman, CO{)wner of 
Memories Banquet Hall in 
Temperance with Mary 
Danielak. "It was essential for 
our business to get it so we are 
very happy that we received it." 

The process of receiving a 
liquor license can take up to a 
year or longer. In August, 
Bedford Township officials 
stamped their approval for three 
local businesses by a voting 
process. The three licenses could 
be the last three that the town· 
ship might see in eight years, 
depending on the 2010 Census. 

The three were chosen from 
five local businesses vying for 
the liquor licenses. The board 
voted and passed three 
approvals, which then were 
passed to the Michigan Liquor 
Control Commission. Besides 
Memories Banquet Hall, M.T. 
Loonies and Panda Garden 
received approval. 

"We have learned a lot during 
this entire process; we didn't 
realize it could take over a year," 
said Michelle Bork, co-owner of 
M.T. Loonies with Patricia West. 
"This was a huge learning 
process for the both of us." 

M.T. Loonies, a bal~ is being 
built on Lewis Ave, just north of 
nuLb._Rd~C_Qn_strnction_(2f..the 

"It was very important to get 
the license because customers 
like to have some wine with their 
dinner," said Kwan Cheung, 
owner of Panda Garden restau­
rant in Lambertville. "We need­

, ed it for our business." 
Eisenman already sees the dif­

ference the liquor license has 

made for his business, which 
offers two halls for any type of 
event such as wedding recep­
tions or parties. 

"Before the license, people 
would have to bring their own 
alcohol," he said about the hall 
that has been open since 1994. 
"Now that people are hearing 

that we have a bar available, we 
are receiving an extremely large 
amount of calls. We have booked 
a lot more parties, so it's alteady 
made a big difference for our 
business." 

Bork, who described the entire 
procedure as "nerve·racking," 
believed that the township board 

vote was the critical moment of 
truth. 

"I believe the vote passed 5-2 
in our favor," she recalled. 
"Before the vote, we explained. 
why our bar would be beneficial 
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Danielak. "It was essential for 
our business to get it so we are 
very happy that we received it." 

The process of receiving a 
liquor license can take up to a 
year or longer. In August, 
Bedford Township officials 
stamped their approval for three 
local businesses by a voting 
process. The three licenses could 
be the last three that the town­
ship might see in eight years, 
depending on the 2010 Census. 

The three were chosen from 
five local businesses vying for 
the liquor licenses. The board 
voted and passed three 
approvals, which then were 
passed to the Michigan Liquor 
Control Commission. Besides 
Memories Banquet Hall, M.T. 
Loonies and Panda Garden 
received approval. 

"We have learned a lot during 
this entire process; we didn't 
realize it could take over a year," 
said Michelle Bark, co-owner of 
M.T. Loonies with Patricia West. 
"This was a huge learning 
process for the both of us." 

M.T. Loonies, a bar, is being 
built on Lewis Ave, just north of 
SmIth Rd. Construction of the 
bar is halfway completed. 

"We wanted to be open by 
January but nothingcan be done 
until we had the license," Ms. 
Bork explained. "Everything 
begins with the liquor license, 
then everythingelse can begin." 

After the board approval, the 
state does an investigation on the 
owners of the businesses. 

"They investigate your fman­
cial reports and see if you have 
any past police reports. 'l'hey 
also take your fingerprints," 
Eisenman said. "I didn't realize 
how in depth and lengthy the 
entire process is but I think it's a 
good thing because you don't 
want just anybody getting a 
liquor license." 

All three businesses received 
their licenses in January after 
th.e yearlong wait. All the owners 
believe that the licenses are vital 
for a thriving business. 
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township attorney Tom Graham said. 

"I wish we could have started fresh 
and made our own ordinance on this 
issue." 

With the new ordinance, the township 
faces many difficult prospects. 

One is to put together a workable ordi­
nance that coincides with the township 
policy and that also meets the require­
ments set forth by the Monroe County 
Road Commission, the Monroe County 
Drain Commission, the Monroe County 
Health Department and the Bedford 
Volunteer Fire Department. 

In addition, the township wants to cre­
ate something that will be beneficial 
and cost effective for developers to actu­
ally use. 

According to Wade-Trim consultant 
Julie Johnston, who is assisting with 
writing the ordinance, two other town­
ships in Monroe County - Ash 
Township and Exeter Township - have 
already passed these ordinances, but no 

-. ...-... .. 
things in the prop.osed ordinance need­
ed to be changed. 

The most hotly contested item of the 
evening was whether or not to allow 
developers to build private roads while 
applying this ordinance, allowing them 
to save on building costs. 

After an informal vote of 6-1 the 
commission agreed it would allow pri· 
vate roads but with many controls in 
place. 

In addition, commission members 
also voted to relax sidewalk and curb 
provisions in developments using the 
ordinance, allowing developers to save 
additional flmds. 

The commission will address the ordi­
nance again sometime in the coming 
months before fmalizing it and sending 
it to the township board for final 
approval. 

TO-wrrSIT11YPTffiTIfing Conull1sslOn has 
been involved in a difficult endeavor ­
to construct a new cluster-zoning ordi­
nance. 

The purpose of the new cluster zon· 
ing ordinance is "to provide an alterna­
tive means of development to the 
landowner on land which is residential­
ly zoned that would create the same 
number of home sites, but cluster the 
homes on no more than 50 percent of 
the land, while leaving the unused land 
perpetually in an undeveloped state." 

Once in place, the ordinance will give 
the planning commission the power to 
allow developers to depart from current 
subdivision standards to pack houses 
closer together in both single family 
housing and condominium develop­
ments. 

Bedford Township has a cluster-zon­
ing ordinance on the books, but the 
state of Michigan passed an open 
space law in 2001 saying that if 
nobody ever used the ordinance then 
townships have to write a new one 
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O'Wll ordinance on this issue." 

- Tom Graham, 
township attorney 

that coincides with current state 
statutes. 

So, since September, the planning 
commission has been charged with the 
task of trying to write the new ordi­
nance. 

Ironically, three weeks ago, PTL Inc. 
submitted a site plan for a development 
using the old cluster-zoning ordinance, 
but it was well past the state deadline, 
so the township has to continue work­
ing on the new ordinance. 

The township is now two months past 
the Dec. 15 state deadline and the dis­
cussion at the most recent planning 
commission meeting seemed to bring 
up just as many questions as answers. 

Licenses (cont.) 

to the board; we presented our 
case as best as we couId." 

She added that the two board 
members who voted against her 
upcoming establishment 
believed that a chain restaurant, 
instead of a bar, should claim the 
liquor license. 

"We responded to that by 
explaining that we are local res­
idents trying to start a home­
town business," she said. 

While Cheung breezed 
through the township approval 
with a unanimous vote in favor 

:,of his restaurant, Eisenman 
llad a tougher time with the 

lboard, which voted 4-3 in favor. 
"I didn't expect the vote to be 

th.3.t close; I just didn't under­
stamd why they would vote 
aga:inst it," he said. "Their expla­
natiion was that, with a hall, you 
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wouldn't use it to the fullest 
potential." 

However, Eisenman explained 
his case and how it would bene­
fit the community. 

"We have a capacity of 450 peo­
ple. So if we had three parties in 
one weekend at the fullest capac­
ity, that's 1,200 people we're serv· 
ing," he said. 

"A bar open an entite week 
may not have that many people. 
I'm not s~ying we have 1,200 peo­
ple every weekend, but it is pos­
sible to serve that many in just 
one week." 

Overall, all three business 
owners admitted the experience, 
and the liquor license, was ben­
eficial. 

"We learned a.lot about the 
process and we're just happy to 
get it," Eisenman said. "It was 
n"finit",hJ ~XT(wth tho:> "mit" 


